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Welcoming Our New Teacher 

Say hello to our new Geometry 

teacher Mrs. Pobuda!   

She taught in Comstock for 7 

years and then moved to 

Schoolcraft for a few months. 

She ended up changing to Cli-

max-Scotts because it’s closer 

to where she lives and she pre-

fers the school’s size. 

She loves the students here she       

describes them as “energetic, 

kind, fun, and respectful“. 

Mrs. Pobuda is from Muskegon 

and her favorite drink is coffee. 

In her own time Mrs. Pobuda 

loves to read, play with her 

kids, and   collect tractors with 

her husband.  

PANTHER PAWS 
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Help us welcome welcome Mrs. Pobuda to the 

Climax-Scotts Community!!! 



January’s Panther Poll 

(Photo Credit: Ms. Heather Wechsler) 

C-S Holiday Spirit 

Christmas came early last  

December! Santa and the 

Grinch visited students and 

staff alike, spreading holiday 

cheer and posing for photos 

to remember the moment.  

 

A special thanks to Coach 

Tutt and Superintendent 

Newington for dressing up as 

these holiday characters and 

giving students and staff a 

good send off for the holi-

days. 

 

Mr. Newington (Santa) and Coach Tutt (The 

Grinch) pose with our school’s lovely office la-

dies Mrs. Gilbert and Mrs. Stormie Pedraza. 

According to the January Panther Poll Hot 

Chocolate is the most favored winter treat. 

Our students main activity over Christmas 

break was “spent time with family”. The 

most common New Year’s Resolution for 

our students for 2023 is to do better in 

school. Finally, the top three things our stu-

dents do most in their free time is play a 

sport, play video games, and spend time 

with their family. 



A Sneak Peek of Next Month 

February is African American Heritage Month. Join us in honor-

ing, celebrating and remembering the importance of the African 

American community! 

It’s that time again where we grab our dresses and suits and ask 

that special someone to dance! What could it possibly be? It’s 

Winterfest of course! Winterfest week runs from February 6th to 

11th. The Winterfest game is on the 10th and the dance is on the 

11th. More information about Winterfest will be given out as the 

week draws near.  

Our Winter blood drive is just 

around the corner. We Hope to see 

you on February 16th to give blood 

and help someone in need. 

Blood Drive 2023 

Winterfest 



New Year New Puzzle 


